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Maternal and Child Health Month 

Maternal and Child Heath 
  
April is Maternal and Child Heath month in Rotary. Here in 
the Twenty-first century, is there still a need for this effort?  
Yes.  
We expand access to quality care, so mothers and 
children everywhere can have the same 
opportunities for a healthy future. An estimated 5.9 
million children under the age of five die each year 
because of malnutrition, inadequate health care, and 
poor sanitation — all of which can be prevented. 
 
Even here in the United States, maternal and child heath 
continues to be a concern with the rate of maternal mortality 
rising, (National Center for Health Statistics, Maternal 
Mortality Rates in the United States, 2020) 
  
So what are we doing, both here and overseas?   One recent 
local example, throughout our own District, was the 
distribution of food during the COVID pandemic.  When we 
distribute food to families in need, we are providing the 
mothers and children with the fuel to combat disease.  A 
simple “square meal” can make the difference between a child 
able to fight off an infection.  The right foods can assist a  
 pregnant mother in growing a healthy child.  
 Sometimes the simplest acts of kindness can 
 make a world of difference. 
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Maternal and Child Health Month 

Maternal and Child Heath continued 
 
 
Our Clubs are engaged in countless programs to promote heath and wellbeing.  Some are 
modest in both time and expense such as those performed by countless Rotary 
volunteers at local levels.  Others involve multiple countries, districts, clubs and 
hundreds of thousands of dollars all to make conditions better for communities here or 
abroad.   
  
Which efforts are the most important?  Those that are effective have alleviated 
tremendous suffering throughout the world.  But even those that are not successful, can 
serve as valuable lessons in what not to do.  Rotary used to undertake projects which 
were wonderful but unsustainable.  Often Rotary support ended, conditions quickly went 
back to the way they were before the project.  Rotary learned from these efforts that 
sustainability had to be part of any project.   
  
All of Rotary’s seven areas of  
focus, directly or indirectly,  
seek to improve maternal and  
child health.  Regardless of the  
area you choose to support,  
you are helping mothers and  
children around the world. 
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Michael Rabara, a lifelong resident of Fresno is a graduate of Duncan 
Polytechnical High School, Cypress College School of Mortuary College in 
southern California and obtained Political Science degrees from Fresno City 
College and California State University Fresno. Currently, Michael is the  
Vice President of Chapel of the Light Funeral Home and Cemetery where he 
has established a reputation as a distinguished funeral home executive. 
 
Michael enjoys spending time in married life along with their son, Stanton. A 
dedicated family man, Michael strives to set an example for their son so that 
he can become a respectful, smart and giving little human. In his spare time, 
Michael enjoys a great glass of wine, golfing, flying and just enjoying life. 
 
Michael is a member of many civic organization throughout the state of 
California. He currently serves as the District Governor Designate of District 
5230, Assistant Governor of Area 8, a Board Member on the District Board of 
Directors, a Past President of the Rotary Club of North Fresno, a member of 
the Rotary LGBTQ Fellowship, a Benefactor and Major Donor and a member 
of the Paul Harris Society and Polio Plus Society. He also serves as Chairman 
of the Finance Council for Saint John's Cathedral, Chairman of the City of 
Fresno Implementation Planning Committee. Michael also is a board of 
director and past two-term President of the Central Valley Funeral Directors 
Association which serves Fresno, Madera, Kings and Tulare counties. In 
2005, Michael was awarded the distinguished honor of "California Young 
Funeral Director of the Year" award at their annual convention held in San 
Francisco. 
 
Besides being active within many civic organizations, Michael has always 
maintained complete allegiance to his community and the many families he 
has served throughout the Fresno area. Michael has been entrusted with 
many of Fresno's highest profile funerals most recently, the officers from the 
Fresno County Sheriff's Department, Fresno Police Department, California 
Highway Patrol, Clovis Police Department, Lemoore Police Department and 
the Reedley Police Department who gave the ultimate sacrifice while 
protecting us. He has the respect of not only his peers but also the many 
clergy and community leaders he has come in contact with.  
 
"Serving my community has been my passion and Rotary has afforded me  
 the   opportunity to pass this passion unto others for a better 
 community and a peaceful and healthy world by exhibit service 
 above self.” 
 

Getting to know  
Assistant Governor  

Michael Rabara Area 8 
District 5230 

 



5 

District 5230 News 

Apr. 2022 Maternal and Child Health Month 



6 

District 5230 News 

Apr. 2022 Maternal and Child Health Month 

Debbie Hale 
District Governor Nominee 
Rotary Club of Salinas Steinbeck 
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Dear Rotary Members of District 5230, 
 
I am excited to invite you to our virtual Club Training Assembly (CTA) 
from Monday, April 4th through Thursday, April 7th at 6PM.  This year, 
we have a jam-packed agenda, with some great topics and wonderful 
presenters.  Each of our presenters have a progressive perspective, and a 
lot of Rotary knowledge to help you navigate and be successful in your 
own endeavors and pursuits within Rotary. 
 
No session is made for just one audience.  Of course, we have sessions 
for our Club Officers and Chairs, but that doesn’t mean you can’t attend 
too.  Perhaps you have a passion to be your next Club Secretary?  You 
may want to lead your club in an impactful Community Service Project 
or awesome Fundraiser?  Or perhaps, you have your eye on being your 
next Club President! All are welcome and encouraged to attend any 
session. 
 
The attached schedule includes the session name, presenter and Zoom 
link.  Since the sessions are occurring simultaneously, each will be 
recorded and put on our District 5230 website to view later, just in case 
you missed something great!  I have also included the Learning Center 
Course Catalog which you can participate in through Rotary.org at any 
time to further your Rotary knowledge. 
 
Please join us as we all “Imagine Rotary”, and all it can be!   
 
Becky Moser 
DGE District 5230 
Rotary Club of Clovis 
724-787-4222 

Becky Moser 
District Governor Elect 

Rotary Club of Clovis 



District 5230 News 

Apr. 2022 Maternal and Child Health Month 

8 



District 5230 News 

Apr. 2022 Maternal and Child Health Month 

9 



District 5230 News 

Apr. 2022 Maternal and Child Health Month 

10 



District 5230 News 

Apr. 2022 Maternal and Child Health Month 

11 



District 5230 News 

Apr. 2022 Maternal and Child Health Month 

Susan Winey 
Club Training Chair 

Rotary Club of Visalia 
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Dear Rotarian 
 
As one of the world’s largest humanitarian organizations, Rotary has made peace the 
cornerstone of our global mission. We are deeply concerned about the Ukraine crisis 
and need your help. 
 
Rotary is made up of people of action, especially in difficult times. In response to the 
deepening refugee crisis, The Rotary Foundation Trustees have decided to prioritize 
contributions made to the Disaster Response Fund until 30 April 2022 to support 
disaster response grants for districts affected by these events. These expedited 
disaster response grans can be used to supply water, food, medicine, shelter, and 
clothing. 
 
Half a million people have fled Ukraine and are in dire need of emergency aid. The 
United Nations estimates that number of refugees could grow to as many as 5 million 
people displaced. Rotary clubs in Europe and around the world have stepped up their 
relief work, some working on the ground to help displaced families. 
 
With your donation to our Disaster Response Fund, we can support communities and 
help rebuild lives during this tragic time. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
John Germ 
Trustee Chair, 2021-22 
The Rotary Foundation 
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Chartered nearly 87 years ago on 5/23/35, the Board for the Rotary Club of Castroville 
has voted to change its name to the Rotary Club of North Monterey County.  While 
changing the name of a Rotary Club may not seem like a big deal, we feel it is.   
  
The purpose of the name change is to appeal to potential members in other 
communities in North Monterey County (e.g., Prunedale, Moss Landing, Aromas, 
Pajaro, etc.) by eliminating the notion that we're limited to only one community -- 
Castroville.  The name change will not affect the club's charter date. 
  
As a local and international service organization, we Rotarians cannot look at lines 
that separate; rather, we must petition for all to lend their talents to improve the world 
through service. 
  
We are extremely excited about expanding our reach. 
  
If you have any questions, feel free to call/email. 
  
Kindest regards, 
  
     Club President 
     Jeffery Vezzolo 
     831-444-5978 (M) 
    jvezzolo.rotary@gmail.com (E) 
 
 

Jeff Vezzolo 
President 

Rotary Club of North Monterey County 

Rotary name change… 
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Lynda Patrick 
President 

Rotary Club of Camel Sunset 
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VISALIA - The Rotary Club of Visalia’s Centennial 
Celebration is past, the 100th anniversary date has come and 
gone, but there was one last item on the to-do list for this 
notable event: The grant re-opening of the Rotary Theater. 
The club and its other Visalia counterparts along with the 
Visalia Rotary Community Foundation and community 
members partnered to see this art deco-style theater restored 
to its former glory as a centennial project, and the work was 
finally done. 
So on March 21, more than 150 Rotarians and their guests 
gathered at the theater to see all the beautiful work that had 
been done: New paint, new carpet and flooring, all-new seats 
(many bearing the names of those who sponsored the 
Centennial event), new signage. After appetizers and 
conversation, the crowd saw some excerpts of the inaugural 
performance at the remodeled theater, Green Acres Middle 
School’s production of “Annie.” The students’ work was 
fantastic, and they clearly relished performing in such a 
grand location. 
The evening concluded with local Rotarians being awarded 
as Karl Weiss Fellows for their many donations to the 
Foundation. Seeing so many given these awards just from 
our Visalia Community was inspiring, clearly demonstrating   
 that when a few good people band together, 
 we can do so much. 

Rotary Club of Visalia President Liz 
Wynn cuts the ribbon officially re-
opening Rotary Theater. 
 

Inside the  
remodeled theater. 

Green Acres Middle Schools students 
perform “Annie.” 
 

Exterior of the new Rotary Theater. 

Rotary Club of Visalia  
Centennial Celebration 

Diane Hayes 
Public Relations Chair 
Rotary Club of Visalia 



Thank you for your dedication, leadership, and support on behalf of The Rotary Foundation. As 
a leader in Rotary, you play an essential role in ensuring that Rotary Foundation programs can 
continue to create positive and lasting change in your community and around the globe. One 
way you can help Rotary continue to do good in the world is by encouraging members to enroll 
in Rotary Direct, our Foundation’s recurring giving program. 
 
Last year, our Foundation funded more than 2,000 global grants that empowered Rotary 
members to take on projects they care about that make a difference in their community. 
Rotary Direct is one of the easiest and most secure ways for our donors to support the 
Foundation: because contributions are automated, donors don’t need to worry about sending 
checks or remembering to make an annual contribution on time.   
 
Monthly, quarterly, and annual gift options are available through Rotary Direct. Members can 
enroll at my.rotary.org/rotary-direct, return a completed Rotary Direct enrollment form, or 
enroll by phone by calling the international office that serves their area or +1-866-976-8279 if 
in the U.S. 
 
Rotary Direct saves time and reduces administrative costs. And it makes a big impact. In the 
last Rotary year:  

 22,870 members gave US$10.4M 
 The average contribution was $455 
 76% of subscriptions supported Annual Fund-SHARE 
 17% of subscriptions supported Polio Plus 
 

Please encourage members to enroll by sharing this video. For more information, you can refer 
to these frequently asked questions. 
 
If you have any questions, we are here to help! Reply to this email or write to our Annual Fund 
staff. 
 
Thank you for your dedication to Doing Good in the World. 
 
 Sincerely,  
 The Rotary Foundation 
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2021-22 ROTARY DISTRICT 5230 
ANNUAL BUSINESS MEETING ANNOUNCEMENT 

AND ELECTOR INFORMATION 

ANNUAL BUSINESS MEETING ANNOUNCEMENT -  
The 2021-22 Rotary District 5230 Annual Business Meeting will be held in Fresno, 
California on Saturday, April 23, 2022 in conjunction with the District Conference 
(The District Celebration).  All Rotarians who are members of clubs in District 5230 
are welcome.  
 
ELECTOR INFORMATION –  
Why is this important?  Every active member in good standing of a club in the 
District who is present at the Annual Business Meeting shall be entitled to vote on all 
matters submitted to a vote during the meeting.   
  
Exception:  Any Elector shall have the right to demand a poll upon any matter 
presented for a vote in which event the voting shall be restricted to electors. 
  
How many electors can a club have?  Each club in the District shall select, and 
send to the Annual Business Meeting one Elector for every twenty-five (25), or major 
fraction thereof, of its members identified in the RI Database as of 31-March-2022. 
(See the calculation table).  Each Elector shall be an active member of the Club.  
Honorary members are not eligible.  Electors will self-identify by signing the Elector 
Certification Log upon arriving at the venue or upon entering the Annual Business 
Meeting room. 
  
Are proxy votes allowed?  No!  Each elector has one vote and must be present.   
 

Members Electors Authorized   Members Electors Authorized 

1-38 1 189-213 8 

39-63 2 214-238 9 

64-88 3 239-263 10 

89-113 4 264-288 11 

114-138 5 289-313 12 

139-163 6 314-338 13 

164-188 7 339-363 14 

Elector Calculation Table 
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David Laws 
Rotary Club of Pacific Grove 
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Belinda Daguio  

District 5230  
Polio  Plus Chair 
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We need volunteers for our District 5230 fundraiser for Polio. 
Please circulate the sign up sheet and help gather enough volunteers to make 

this successful.   Here is the link to sign up: 
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/5080E4AA5AF29AAFD0-volunteers 

 

Spring is here!  
 
So if you are looking for an outdoor event or activity, look no further! Rotary District 
5230 will be holding a Run, walk Ride for Polio across the Golden Gate Bridge on May 
15 from 10-3:00. Our Goal is to highlight the Greatness of Rotary, and the importance 
of our continued efforts to eradicate Polio, to raise some $$$ and of course to have 
some fun. Attached is the Eventbrite link where you can register, buy 
a  commemorative T-shirt and donate or purchase a sponsor ship. Hoping for a sea of 
red crossing the bridge. Plus, if you are interested in volunteering or have questions, 
contact District 5230 PolioPlus Chair Belinda Daguio at BDaguio@aol.com .  
 

https://www.eventbrite.com/e/run-walk-ride-across-the-golden-gate-bridge-for-polio-
tickets-302274460047 
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Meanwhile in Area 1…. 
“Let’s Play Ball!” 
 
Monterey/Carmel Area Clubs Celebrate 1st Day of Spring with a 
challenge softball game!  Bragging rights for possession of the 
“Over the Hill Trophy” (referring to Carmel Hill)!!  Were at stake  
as Carmel Valley, Carmel Sunset Rotary Clubs met Monterey and  
Monterey Pacific Rotary Clubs at the  “Yard” on warm 1st day of  
Spring  in Carmel  by the Sea.  Monterey took an early lead and  
maintained the lead through 8 inning’s   It was in the  bottom of  
8th with the  score Monterey 4 Carmel 3 when Carmel Valley 
Rotarian and  former UCSB Gaucho baseball player, Bill “The  
Thrill” Pardue knocked in  a  line  drive down  1st base line to 
bring in 2 runs advancing the Carmel Side.. With Monterey all-
star player Jonathon  Geisler out  with a  hamstring injury, 
Monterey failed to meet the Carmel challenge in  the  top of the  
9th.  The coveted “Over The Hill” will reside on Carmel Side of  
Carmel  Hill for the  ensuing year!   Great day of fun; fellowship 
and friendly rivalry.  Hat’s  off to Monterey Club President, 
Dennis “The  Arm” McCarthy and   Carmel Valley  Rotary Club, 
Past President  Mike “Smack Talk’n” Holl for  organizing the 
event  Special thanks to our  Team  of  Umpires from District 
5230; Governor Bruce,  PDG Joy, AG/ DG-in waiting, Mike 
Rabarra  and  AG Kevin “K2” Kenoyer for  maintaining fair play 
and  decorum on the  field! 
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Submitted by 
Kevin Kenoyer 

Community Service Chair 
Rotary Club of Carmel Valley 
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The Rotary Club of Hanford Sunset  
has been very busy during the third quarter of the 
year.  We have followed our motto of fun, family and 
fellowship. We have inducted two new Rotarians, Judge 
Melissa D’Morias and Linda Mackey, wife of our District 
Governor, crowned a new Fantasy Football Champion – 
Travis Paden, raised funds for Polio Plus and the Rotary 
Foundation, celebrated Valentine’s Day with friends and 
family, played games, held at least one social a month, had 
great speakers and are in the midst of preparing for our 
big fundraiser, the Great Steak Out on March 26, 
2021.  Hope to see each of you at our fundraiser or in the 
very near future. Come visit our small but mighty club.   
 

Rissa Stuart 
President 

Rotary Club of Hanford Sunset 23 
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As war rages in Ukraine, we Reflect on the lifesaving work of Fig Garden Rotary Club, Rotary 
District 5230, Central California Blood Center and people throughout the region. 
  
In 1995, the Central California Blood Center faced a dilemma. Many small businesses in the 
Central Valley were requesting "on-site" blood drives at their business locations. The dilemma 
was that the Blood Center only had one blood mobile, a large Bluebird bus, which was not 
efficient and often too large for small blood drive locations. 
  
The need for a smaller, more cost-effective bloodmobile became obvious. However, a new 
vehicle of this type that met all FDA requirements would cost $80,000 ($170,000 in today's 
dollars). The Blood Center reached out to Rotary Clubs to help raise the $80K.  The first Club to 
respond with a gift of $10,000 was Fig Garden Rotary.  That gift provided the impetus for other 
Rotary Clubs in Fresno, Kings and Tulare Counties to contribute - "The Rotary Blood Express" 
became a reality. 
  
The Rotary Blood Express saved lives in the Central Valley for over 20 years. When the vehicle 
was ready to be decommissioned from service, the Central California Blood Center CEO Dean 
Eller (retired)(Fresno Rotary Club), Board and staff suggested it be sent to Ukraine. The Rotary 
Blood Express was shipped by truck and sent to the east Coast, where it was loaded aboard a 
ship bound for Ukraine.  
  
It has been filling a critical need to save lives in Ukraine for the past 4 years and today, it is more 
critical than ever imagined. Yes, it still has signage declaring it as "The Rotary Blood Express." Y 
  
Yes, the good works of Rotary do come "full circle".   
  
   We pray for peace in Ukraine.  
   Together . . . Service Above Self. 
 

Rotary Club of Fig Garden makes a difference… 
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Brinet Greenlee 
Area 3 AG – Board of Director 

Rotary Club of Salinas Valley Passport  
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Brinet Greenlee 
Area 3 AG – Board of Director 

Rotary Club of Salinas Valley Passport  
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Jeff Vezzolo 
President 

Rotary Club of North Monterey County 
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Another Rotary District 5230 bandana sighting… 

Merritt Wiseman 
President 

Rotary Club of Visalia County Center 



29 

District 5230 News 

Apr. 2022 Maternal and Child Health Month 

Ann Appel 
Rotary Club of Montery Pacific 
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12 30 
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Steve Schmidt 
Webmaster 

Rotary Club of King City 



http://www.houstonri2022.org/  

For upcoming newsletter submissions please 
send information to Mark Daniel: 

mdaniel@hanfordsentinel.com  
Deadline for submissions is 15th of the month 

for the upcoming newsletter. Thank you! 

Rotary International Conference 
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Registration Goal for District 5230 30   

Paid Registrations as of 7-Mar-22 +2 42 140% 

Total Registrations as of 7-Mar-22 +2 45 150% 

http://www.houstonri2022.org/
http://www.houstonri2022.org/
mailto:mdaniel@hanfordsentinel.com


2021-2022 District Leadership 

Position  Name 
District  Governor Bruce Mackey 
Vice Governor/PDG Joy Anderson 
Governor Elect/ 
Finance Committee Chair Becky Moser 
 
Governor Nominee Debbie Hale 
Governor Nominee elect Michael Rabara 
Treasurer  Larry Ayers 
PDG  Joy Anderson 
Chief of Staff  Ann Appel 
Comptroller  Kimberly Holland 
 
Committee Chairs 
Foundation Chair Joe Grebmeier 
Polio Plus  Brenda Daguio 
Paul Harris Society Joy Anderson 
Membership Chair John Scherer 
New Club  Yavuz Atila 
Finance Chair  Becky Moser 
Grants Chair  Doug Brown 
International Chair Estaban Pauli 
Vocation Chair  Patrick Isherwood 
 
Community Services 
Coast  Kevin Kenoyer 
South Valley  Nina Clancy 
Fresno  Jeff Dippel 
 
 
 

District Communications 
Public Image  Pauline Hershey 
DACdb  Tyler Fremming 
Newsletter  Mark Daniel 
Webmaster  Nick Grimm 
 
 
 
 
District Youth Services 
Interact Chair  Brinet Greenlee 
Rotaract Chair  Jasmine Negrete 
Youth Exchange  Daniel Enriquez 
RYLA  Bruce Kleckner 
Youth Protection Mary Horst 
 
 
 
 
Official Meeting/Facilitation Chairs 
Conference  Larry Metzler 
Assembly  Susan Winey 
PETS  Becky Moser 
Annual Meeting  TBA 
Trainer  Susan Winey 
RI Council Representative Lee Blankenship 
 

Board of Directors 
Director  Juliet Allen 
Director  Mark Daniel 
Director  Brinet Greenlee 
Director  Maureen Lewis 
Director  Sam Lucido 
Director  Susan Winey 
Director  Daniel Griffee 
Director  Michael Rabara 
Director  Renata Barnwell 
 

Assistant Governors 
Area One  Kevin Kenoyer 
Area Two  Monta Potter 
Area Three  Brinet Greenlee 
Area Four  Steve Adams 
Area Five  Jimmie Tuttle 
Area Six  Deborah Velosin 
Area Seven  Terren Brown 
Area Eight  Michael Rabara 
Area Nine  Harold Phillips 
Area Ten  Jeff Dippel 
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